
Varied summer institutes offered
Those with problems handling personal finances or

understanding the energy crisis may be interested
in one of seven summer institutes offered by the
Center for General and Career Studies.

The institutes are designed to generate faculty

creativity and encourage curriculum development.

Faculty members may submit proposals for spring and
summer of 1978 to Robert Stern, at the center,
377-2198.

The eighth institute offered this year, the Meadow
Brook Orff-Schulwerk Institute, is currently in

session. Conducted by Ray Allvin, the institute

teaches pre-school and elementary school teachers a

special method of fundamental music instruction for
children.

The institutes still open for this summer include:

Economics of Personal Finance, June 28-Aug. 16,

taught by Sid Mittra, economics. Topics include
insurance, credit, taxes, retirement, and savings
and investment.

Introduction to computer science, July 5-29, taught

by Glenn Jackson, engineering. Covers the most re­

cent trends in computer programming. Students will

write and run at least 10 computer programs.

Designing educational futures, June 28-Aug. 16,

taught by F. James Clatworthy, education. The goal
will be to assist individuals or teams to perfect

problem solving skills and broaden their perception

of designing futures.

Energy: Present problems and future solutions, July

ll-July 29, taught by James Ozinga and Neuman Pol­

lack, political science. An intensive exposure to

the limits in energy, food, water, and space which

the world ;s beginning to acknowledge.

Summer employment and training, June 28-Aug. 16,

taught by Jan Guerriero, education. Includes an
introduction to the Department of Labor/Employment.

Dancing the spoken word, July ll-Aug. 4, taught by
Adeline Hirschfeld-Medalia, communication arts.

Combines movement, oral interpretation and music.

Moral choices in contemporary society, July 2-Aug. 20.

Examines abortion, sex, law and crime, business re­

lations, politics, science, and discrimination.
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Gregory visits Africa
Karl Gregory, economics and

management, recently spent five
weeks in Africa as an economist­

member of a 16-person, fact­

finding task force.

Sponsored by the headquarters of
the NAACP, the task force
visited 14 African countries

and will present a report to the

NAACP on its findings and rec­
ommendations on United States

African policy from an African

perspective.

Each of four teams, comprised of

four persons from various dis­

ciplines, visited three or four

countries and were hosted by

native government officials.

Gregory's team visited Ghana,

Zaire, Sudan, and Kenya, where
he interviewed heads of state,

cabinet ministers, and other

government officials. Materials

collected on the trip will be
used in a course on African

Economic Development offered
next fall.




